
TRAFFIC COMMISSION 
City of Findlay 
July 19, 2021 
 

MINUTES 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Service-Safety Director Rob Martin, City Engineer Jeremy Kalb, Police 
Chief Robert Ring, Fire Chief Josh Eberle. 
STAFF PRESENT:  Matt Stoffel, Public Works Superintendent; Tom DeMuth, Traffic Signal 
Supervisor; Kathy Launder, City Clerk. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
1.  Request of Michelle Komyanek, 734 Third Street, for speed limit sign and/or no thru traffic sign 

to help limit speed of traffic and unnecessary truck traffic. 
 

6/21/2021 
Discussion ensued regarding the actual amount of traffic that travels on Leisure Avenue.  Chief Eberle suggested 
that we place traffic counters out on Leisure Avenue to determine actual number of vehicles and the rate of 
speed of vehicles traveling on Leisure Avenue.   
Motion to table request until results come back from traffic counts, by Kalb, second by Chief Ring.  Motion 
passed 5-0. 
 
7/19/2021 
Item remains tabled. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Request of Police Department to add speed limit signs on Summit Street between Stadium Drive 

and Lima Avenue. 
 

Martin stated that in an email from the Police Department there are significant motorists 
speeding on Summit Street between Stadium Drive and Lima Avenue.  There are currently no 
speed limit signs.  Discussion ensued that speed limit on residential streets unless otherwise 
posted is 25 MPH.  It is requested to add speed limit signs on Summit Street to remind motorists. 
 
Motion to add one 25 MPH speed limit sign on Summit Street southbound off of Lima Avenue 
and one 25 MPH speed limit sign on Summit Street northbound off of Stadium Drive, by Chief 
Eberle, second by Chief Ring.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 
 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned. The next meeting of the City of Findlay 
Traffic Commission will be held on August 16, 2021, at 2:30 p.m. in the third floor conference room 
of the Municipal Building. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Kathy K. Launder 
City Clerk 


